
AGENDA 
 
Please join us virtually for our March 2022 general meeting. Our agenda is as follows: 
 
7:00 p.m. Welcome and brief updates (Board).  

7:10 p.m. Construction at The Smith (Mat Scheller). Construction of the planned second 
residential tower at The Smith, located between East Canton and East Dedham streets, began 
recently. Mat Scheller of Leggat McCall Properties, LLC, the project's developer, will join us to us to 
discuss the construction plan and timeline and what neighbors can expect for impacts, and speak to 
any questions or comments. More information about what Phase 2 of the project will look like can be 
found at: http://www.bostonplans.org/projects/development-projects/harrison-albany-block 

7:25 p.m. City Councilor Erin Murphy. Erin Murphy, who joined the Boston City Council in 
January and is one of four At-Large members who represent the entire city, will briefly introduce 
herself and her policy priorities and take questions and comments. A former teacher in the Boston 
Public Schools, Councilor Murphy lives in Dorchester. 
 
7:45 p.m. Parks update (Heather Govern). Heather, who is BFSNA's liaison with the Parks 
Department, will tell us about a few projects she and BFSNA are pursuing, including a plan she has 
developed and guided through City approvals to plant several  new trees in Franklin and Blackstone 
Squares.  
 
7:55 p.m. The Croft School: South End (Scott Given). The Croft School is a new independent 
school set to open this fall in the 1525 Washington Street location formerly home to Stella restaurant. 
Its plan is to launch with students in preschool and pre-K, then expand one grade level each year 
until it reaches capacity as a Preschool through Grade 6 school. Founder/Executive Director Scott 
Given will tell us about the school's operations and approach and take questions and comments. 
More information about the school is available at: https://www.thecroftschool.org/south-end 
 
8:30 Adjourn. 
  
 


